
Medina County LEPC Meeting 
May 3, 2012 

 
Members Present:   Jim Bigam –Medina Hospital  Shandra DeVoe -  EMA                      

Alliss Strogin – C.A.R.E.  Justin Bechtel – MC Health Dept            
Steve Hambley-Commissioner Adam Friedrick – Commissioner  

   Jeff Harraman - EMA Ron Zambetti – Westfield Co.  
   Christina Fozio – EMA Diane Dobrovic – Lake Medina ER 
   Neil Hassinger- MC Sheriff Mark Albrecht – Albrecht Trucking 
   Joe Cavaretta – Red Cross Don Stewart –MC Health Dept 
   Mike Kollert – WRH EMS Coord Greg Smith – Medina Hospital 
   Sue Netzley-Watkins – Ohio EPA Mike Salamone – MCPT 
   John Gotheridge – Citizens Rep Buck Adams- Retired EMA 
   Vikki Bunting - OEMA 
 
The Medina County LEPC Meeting was called to order at 8:30am. 
 
A motion to approve the March 1, 2012 meeting minutes was made by Mike Kollert, seconded 
by Mark Albrecht, and unanimously approved by all. 

The FY 2012 Functional LEPC Exercise was held on April 19th with good reviews and no major 
issues.  On April 25th the Ohio EMA recommended the SERC concur with the conduct of the 
exercise completing our requirements for the third year of the exercise cycle.   
 
Jim Bigam brought up a few topics for review beginning with the fracking issue.  Commissioner 
Friedrick noted that the Indoe Farm fracturing process is set to occur in the middle of May 
2012.  Second, Jim would like to remind everyone that the narrow banding change deadline is 
rapidly approaching.   
 
Jeff Harraman has set up a training date for the Tier II grant which includes Medina County’s 
assisted living facilities, dialysis centers, and retirement homes.  The topic will be severe 
weather with presenters from the National Weather Service and Wood County EMA, and it will 
be at the EMA EOC on June 7th from 8:30am to 1:00pm.  All participants will receive a new 
weather radio. 
 
Ohio Edison and Ron Pfaff Electric will be donating equipment and labor to upgrade the electric 
service at the existing Montville Twp Service Garage for the purpose of housing the County’s 
HazMat equipment to include trucks and trailers.  The EMA will enter into an agreement with 
Montville for reimbursement of expenses as well as the storage of equipment.  This should be 
complete by early next year.   
 
The concern with the railroad tracks north of Columbia Rd was addressed by the Railroad Safety 
Task Force, and it will be handled by the railroad company. 
 



The County will be moving forward with Everbridge and the Emergency Notification System as 
the final documentation was mailed on May 1st.  Training has been established and will be 
available in class or on the web. 
 
Once Around 
 
Justin – MC Health Dept – The Health Department’s annual CRI review is on May 17th and the 
PHEP grant review will be in June, both by the Ohio Dept. of Health. 
 
Diane Dobrovic introduced herself as a new member representing Summa Lake Medina ER. 
 
Mike from Public Transit would like assistance in coming up with designated tornado shelters in 
Medina County for his route drivers.   
 
Alliss – C.A.R.E. – There were 9-10 members of the C.A.R.E. team that participated in Homeland 
Security training.  C.A.R.E. will be participating in an adopt a thon on May 5th and Westfield 
Insurance’s event in June. 
 
Greg and Shandra attended a Regional Integrated Healthcare Disaster Preparedness Workshop 
on April 30th to discuss a new healthcare assessment tool and planning collaboration. 
 
Don Stewart would like everyone to be aware of Health Commissioner Dr. Raub’s retirement 
effective July 1st, and the new Commissioner is Krista Wasowski from Morrow County. 
 
Buck Adams made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Greg Smith and approved by all members 
at 9:05am. 
 
2012 Schedule:  
January 5th – At Westfield Companies - Completed 
March 1st – Completed 
May 3rd – Completed 
 July 5th –  
September 6th –  
November 1st –  
1st Thursday of the month 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


